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HANDLEY NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
MARCH 12, 2012 

 
The Handley Neighborhood Association met on Monday, March 12, 2012 at the Handley United 
Methodist Church.  President Joann Ehlers called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.    All guests and 
members were welcomed.  There were 29 in attendance.  The minutes were approved and sec-
onded.  The Treasurer’s reports for January and February were accepted and approved.                                                                                                                                                    

President Joann made the following announcements: 

A community service project was suggested and approved at the last meeting to collect 
school supplies for East Handley Elementary school.  President Joann met with the Principle 
who was excited that HNA was taking the school as a project.   The school has a community 
garden that is planted with herbs and everyone is welcome to pick the herbs. 

CAC is meeting the first Monday in April at 6:00pm with a light supper at the Meadowbrook 
Community Center.  The speaker will be District Attorney Joe Shannon. 

Judy Taylor announced the Cowtown Great American Cleanup will be Saturday, April 14.  We will 
meet at the Gazebo at 9:00AM.  Gloves, bags and t-shirts will be given out. 

NPO Kim Gardner gave Crime Trend Reports for weeks February 25 thru March 2 and March 4 thru 
March 9, 2012.  There were four part one offenses during each week. 

Dennis Mitchell, Code Rangers, reported.  A question was asked about roosters in the neighbor-
hood.  Dennis reported they are waiting on city council to make a decision.   A question was asked 
about pit bull dogs lose in the neighborhood and what to do when walking.  Dennis advised to al-
ways walk in a safe area. 

Betty Coomer reported on Code Blue.  Betty reported on a shooting on March 8 at the Shady Oaks 
Apartments.  The victim is in the hospital and now has pneumonia.  There will be a benefit for her at 
Handley Antique Mall on March 22 between 7 and 9PM.  

Program speaker for the evening was Captain Scott Conn. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM. 
Respectively submitted by 

Shirley Collins, Secretary 
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

April, 2012 

 
This month we celebrate Easter--April 8th, Earth Day--April 22th, Arbor Day--April 27th. 
Captain Conn, East Division FWPD, was our speaker for our March meeting. He listed the crime 
statistics for Handley, mostly home burglaries and theft of articles from unlocked cars. If you must 
leave items in your car, either put them in the trunk or go ahead and take into your home. Be a 
good neighbor and keep an eye on your neighbor's homes and don't hesitate to call the police if 
you notice any usual activity in your area.  
There will be a spring plant sale, April 21st, 9am to 2pm at the Ft. Worth Botanic Garden. There 
will be a wide assortment of annuals, perennials, trees. grasses and more. On April 28th and 29th 
its spring festival in the Japanese Garden. Dance, music, tea ceremony and other activities are 
planned. The Botanic Garden is a beautiful place to visit in the spring. 
Cowtown Clean-up is this month. Again HNA will participate and clean up areas in Handley. Now 
nice it would be to drive our streets and not see trash in the gutters and vacant lots. 
To continue to be eligible for tax exempt status, we need to participate in a community service 
that we sponsor. Our project this year is furnishing school supplies to the teachers at East Hand-
ley Elementary. They have to buy so many supplies themselves. We had a good number of items 
brought to our last meeting and a big thank you to those who contributed and also gave money. 
This is not a one time event but a year long project. So continue to bring items to the meetings 
and if you wnat to take them yourselves to the school, be sure to tell them you are a member of 
HNA. Items requested are: 
#2 pencils, glue sticks, crayons, crayola brand large markers, colored pencils and pocket folders 
with brads, solid colors. I took the supplies to the school and Ms. Hill, principle, was very peased 
and happy to receive them. 
At the April meeting we will vote on the amended by-laws. Copies were distributed at the March 
meeting. The main changes were: added a Conflict of Interest clause, added to officers, Member-
at-Large and their duties, duty of filing Tax returns to Treasurer duties and lower the amount of 
money distributed that requires approval of officers. Also added Committee Chairman shall be in-
vited to all Board meetings. Please read and come prepared to vote. 
Our next meeting is April 9th, 6"30pm . HUMC, 2929 Forest. Our speaker for the evening will be 
Dave Lieber, Watch Dog, Star-Telegram. Dave always give an amusing and informative presenta-
tion. As usual a light meal will be served at 6:30pm.  
Please come and join your neighbors. 
Joann 
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Hi--I hope everyone had a fantastic 
Saint Patrick's Day and Easter. My 
goodness how time does get away from 
us. Also, the weeds are thriving and 
healthy. I've never seen such healthy 
weeds. We are trying to keep up with 
the "Gazebo" weeds on Handley Drive. 
Thanks to Brad Haskovec and Paul 
Tessier for mowing and weed-eating the 

area. It's awfully hard to keep up with the grass once it's 
got out of hand. This is a community piece of property 
donated to the Historic Handley Development Corpora-
tion by Eddie Harrison. Due to the Festival festivities this 
last year, HHDC does not have funds to have the prop-
erty mowed. We could sure use some help in keeping 
the property mowed. I would gladly mow the property 
myself, but I can't mow my own yard and have to pay to 
have that done. If you are willing and able to help HHDC 
with this endeavor, to help keep Handley beautiful, 
please contact Paul Kerpoe, Brad Haskovec, Betty 
Coomer, or any of our HHDC officers and or members. 
Your help would be greatly appreciated. 
 
The "Festival Committee" held their first meeting at the 
Handley Antique Mall. In attendance were Jean 
McClung, President, Paul Kerpoe, Vice-President and 
Secretary, and Betty Coomer, Board member & Ray 
Barnes. The men who are going to have the antique car 
show were in attendance and gave us some information 
of what we could expect from them and what they ex-
pected from us. It sounds like it is going to be a fantastic 
show. Ray Barnes and Brad Haskovec are seeing to the 
details of the festival. It will be on a smaller scale this 
year than in past years--it will be more community orien-
tated. We hope everyone will come out and support the 
festival as you did in the years past. We plan to have t-
shirts again and we need some more sponsors, whose 
names will go on the t-shirt. If you would like to help 
sponsor the festival and have your name or your busi-

ness's name put on the shirt, please let Brad & Ray 
know. This is a community based festival, and we need 
everyone's help this year. Please call Ray at 817-451-
8663. 
 
This newsletter may not get out in time for this, but it will 
make you aware that every 1st Saturday of the month 
there is a flea market sale going on at the antique mall--
you can make arrangements with Brad or Ray to pay for 
a table for approximately $10.00, so you can sell some 
of your treasures. The flea market runs from around 8:00 
a.m. till 3:00 p.m. This Saturday, April 7th, there will be 
an outside fish fry, car show and entertainment. .lease 
come and join us for a fun filled day. I will have one or 
two tables set up selling donated items for "Friends of 
Old Towne Handley," with all the proceeds going toward 
a clock for Historic Handley. I will also have a beautiful 
"Bride Doll" that was donated to Handley Neighborhood 
Association as a fund raiser for HNA by one of our mem-
bers. We are asking $35.00 for the doll and the pro-
ceeds will go to Handley Neighborhood Association.  
 
Keep only cheerful friends. The grouches pull you down. 
Keep learning. An idle mind is the devils workshop--and 
the devil's name is Alzheimer's. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank James 
Owens of M & M Resale Shop for his help, concern and 
friendship. You couldn't find a better neighbor or busi-
ness beside your home. I have often said that if it were 
not for James, I could be laying over here in my home 
hurt or dead for days or weeks before anyone knew it. 
He calls me every morning to see how I am and if I need 
anything and every afternoon he calls me again to see if 
I am ok or do I need him to do anything for me. He is a 
great friend and neighbor. He is a fantastic sales person. 
Thank you, James for being my friend. 
 

(Continued on page 5) 

TREASURER’S ISLAND 

April, 2012 

Eastside Antiques 
Open Monday-Tuesday By Chance 
Open Wednesday– Saturday 11-5 

 
 
3132 Handley Dr. 
Fort Worth, Texas 76112           817-492-4200 
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Surround yourself with what you love--whether its family, 
pets, keepsakes, music, plants, hobbies, whatever--your 
home is your refuge. 
 
I have a Meals on Wheels client , who joined Handley 
Neighborhood Assoc. this week. She loved our Newslet-
ter so much she wanted to receive it in the mail. She is 
going to submit a recipe a month for us to publish in the 
paper. These will be old, tried, but true recipes and they 
sound delicious. Space permitting, this first month we 
may have more than one recipe in the newsletter from 
her. 
 
Eastside Ministries is always in need of food and clothes 
for the needy in our area. They especially need men's 
clothes and in the food line they can use Peanut Butter 
& Beans--not green beans right now. They also need 
diapers, hygiene products and can openers. 
 
Our Handley High School Almni Luncheon will be held at 
Smokey's on April 21, 2012, 10-2. Please, all you alumni 
members get your reservations called in. If we turn in for 
100 and just 75 show up, we have to pay for 100. Our 
members are dwindling down some, thus the hat dona-
tions are dwindling down some also & we need to keep 
some money in reserve for future years. We will discuss 
where we want to meet in October. If we meet at 
Smokey's again or at the new school on Haynie, we will 
not have to pay for the room. We would still have 
Smokey's cater the affair, but there is some draw backs 
too. All the work before the meal and after the meal al-
ways falls on the same few members and officers--
people, we are not getting any younger these days and 
we need help. Smokey's furnish the table cloths and all 
the cutlery and plates and take care of the clean-up. We 
all need to consider these things when it is discussed at 
the luncheon and put to a vote. Smokey's has been 
good to us--even furnishing us with purple table cloths. 
Something to think about before we meet on the 21st. 
We changed the menu to satisfy some and as a result 
our meals will cost approximately $10.00--please con-
sider this when the hat is passed around--we are having 
to make up the difference. Our letter went out before we 

(Continued from page 4) knew this information and the letter said $8.00, but we 
went ahead and changed the menu anyway. 
We think the menu will satisfy more members. As far as 
the space, I think for the 2 hours we meet, we can make 
do and save some money and labor. We would have to 
buy the tablecloths, cutlery, napkins & etc. and at 
Smokey's, they furnish everything.  
 
Bill Ryan at the Weiler House had a fantastic turn out for 
his open house on March 24th. I was so sorry I missed 
it. I heard that the artists were superb and the paintings 
beautiful. I was on my way to the event and discovered 
too late that I had failed to rinse the hair conditioner off 
my hair and my head was all sticky and stiff. I had to go 
home and rinse my hair again. I did this after I had 
bathed all three dogs. Such a mess. I always enjoy get-
ting to see and talk to Bill's wife, Joan. 
 
The Handley United Methodist Church at 2929 Forest 
Ave. on April 14th is having their annual garage sale. 
You ought to try to go and get you some goodies and 
help the church out. Remember, what is one persons 
junk is another's treasure. Handley UMC will have a 
Good Friday Service at the church on April 6th at 6:00 
p.m. and April 7th at 10:00 a.m. they will have an Easter 
Egg Hunt. 
 
Handley Neighborhood Association's next meeting is on 
April 9, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. Please plan to attend and find 
out what is happening in your neck of the woods. 
The Community Advisory Committee will meet on Mon-
day, April 2nd at 6:30 p.m. at the Handley Recreation 
Center at 6201 Beaty St. Speakers will be District Attor-
ney Joe Shannon and Chief of the Juvenile Division, 
Riley Shaw. Their subject will be juvenile crime and pun-
ishment. A light supper will be served by the NPO'S. 
Please plan to attend. The meeting is open to everyone. 
 
The Captains meeting was held on Monday March 26th. 
The Captain wanted our input with the neighborhoods of 
East Division. 
 
The fund raiser meal at the Handley Station Cafe for 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Missy Lehey was a huge success. We had door prizes 
donated from M & M Resale Shop and Kate Holbert do-
nated one of her beautiful boxes that we sold chances on 
for $1.00 each. Jackie from Walton's Jewelers won the 
box. The Kolache Shop and Handley Station Cafe do-
nated the food. All proceeds went to Missy. Thank you 
Ray & Brad for hosting this dinner and fund raiser for 
Missy. Missy is getting better each day. She was shot on 
Friday March 2nd. She is on a long road to recovery. I 
am sure Missy appreciates everyone's support. She was 
one of the owners of Massey's Lock & Key that used to 
be on Handley Drive where M & M Resale Shop is now 
located..  
 
The 27th Annual Cowtown Great American Cleanup is 
just around the corner. Come out & help us keep Amer-
ica beautiful. It will be on Saturday , April 14, 2012. We 
will meet at the Gazebo on Handley Drive at approx. 8:30 
a.m. 
 
The next city wide Cops Training date is May 19, at the 
Police and Fire Training Center at 1000 Calvert St., 
8a.m.-5p.m. Your paper work will need to be to Freddie, 
our Code Blue Coordinator, by May 11. 
 
IF YOU SEE SOMEONE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
ACTING SUSPICIOUS; IF THEY DON'T BELONG 
THERE; IF YOU SEE SOMEONE TRESPASSING; IF 
YOU SEE SOMEONE COMMITTING A CRIME--CALL 9-
1-1. 
 
I'll bring you up to date on "Friends of Old Towne Hand-
ley." I know some of you have been anxious to know 
about the clock we are wanting to purchase for Historic 
Handley. We are still collecting donations. 
Brad has found a place where we can purchase a 2 
faced clock and is checking on it . We hope we will be 
able to get one that chimes and strikes as well. So far we 
have raised $4,071.93 in donations. Remember, anyone 
who contributes $100.00 or more will have their name on 
a plaque beside the clock. Right now we have approxi-
mately 17 names to put on the plaque. It was said we 
should take the money we have already raised and get 

(Continued from page 5) what we could, but we wanted a clock Handley would be 
proud of. So folks, especially those of you who have con-
tributed toward the clock , we wanted you to know how 
much we have raised and will continue to raise for the 
clock. Our outdoor flea market at the antique mall every 
1st Saturday of the month will have a table set up with 
donated items with the proceeds to go toward the clock. 
Everything is in the works now, so if anyone wants to get 
their name on the plaque, they need to get their money in 
before the plaque is made. You need to contact Ray Bar-
nes or Betty Coomer. We may have a picture of the clock 
we hope to get, that we can put in the newsletter. It will 
be on the same order, but not color--either black or 
green. 
 
Handley Code Blue will meet at the store front on Forest 
Ave. at 6:30 p.m. on April 16, 2012. Our Code Blue Coor-
dinator, Freddie Holcomb , attended our last meeting. 
 
My 3 dogs and parrot are leading me a merry life. Toby, 
my little dog from hell, got out last week. I went all over 
Handley hollering "Toby-Toby." I finally found her at the 
fire station on Forest. Of course she threw herself down 
on her back--all 4 feet in the air--she's a heavy little tub of 
lard. I had to waller her up--carry her a few feet and put 
her down & rest--we did this all the way home. She 
weighs a ton. She was supposed to be a miniature 
dachshund, both her & Heidi--they are both little blimps. I 

finally made it home with the little devil. The parrot 

has got out of his cage twice--bit a hunk out of 
(Continued on page 10) 

April, 2012 
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Healthy Eating Tips from Dr. Jamie McManus 
 

As we celebrate National Nutrition Month and this year’s campaign to 

Get Your Plate in Shape and make better, healthier, informed food 
choices, we’ve got some of Dr. Jamie McManus’ favorite healthy eating tips 

to help you get your  plate in shape and spread the word to others.  

 

¶ Think before you eat - Take time to think about what you are putting on your plate or in your bowl. 

Foods like vegetables, fruits, whole grains, low fat dairy and lean protein foods provide the nutrients you 
need without too many extra calories. Put them on your shopping list so you have them in your pantry 
and refrigerator. 

¶ Make half your plate fruits and veggies – Choose the most colorful ones too – dark green, deep 

orange and red colored fruits and vegetables are packed with health promoting vitamins, minerals and 
phytonutrients such as carotenoids and flavonoids.  

Enjoy your food, but eat less – Try not to deprive yourself of the foods you love, just avoid oversized 
portions. Use smaller plates, bowls and cups and keep a food journal to help you track how much you’re 
eating. 

¶ Remember that variety is the spice of life - No single food can supply all nutrients in the amounts 

you need. For example, oranges provide vitamin C but no vitamin B12; cheese provides vitamin B12 but 
no vitamin C. To make sure you get the nutrients you need, eat a variety of foods everyday. 

Get some nutrition insurance - If you’re like most people, there are plenty of days when “life” just 
gets in the way of eating your very best. That’s why taking a daily comprehensive multivitamin/mineral 

supplement makes good nutritional sense.  

Visit the National Nutrition Month web site at http://www.eatright.org/nnm/ for 
more information, including promotional ideas, nutrition education resources and more. 
 

Marti, James and Carter Lawrence 
817-654-2069 home 
817-925-7608 cell (M) 

817-228-7175 cell (J) 
http://martiandjames.myshaklee.com 
Get it all with Shaklee®  
The real opportunity isn’t in making a better living. Its’ in making living better. 

ï CEO and Shaklee Chairman Roger Barnett  

http://www.eatright.org/nnm/
http://hp2010.nhlbihin.net/portion/
http://hp2010.nhlbihin.net/portion/
http://www.shaklee.com/category.php?main_cat=nutrition&sub_cat=Foundation&type=sub
http://www.shaklee.com/category.php?main_cat=nutrition&sub_cat=Foundation&type=sub
http://www.eatright.org/nnm/
http://www.shaklee.net/martiandjames
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A letter from Doyle Marshall, Handley High School Alumni 
Member  
 
Carol Routt Austin's nice article about growing up in Hand-
ley triggered-off many memories of growing up there during 
the same years that she did. Carol--one of Handley's finest-
-was one year younger than I, and both of us went entirely 
through grade school and high school in Handley during the 
late Depression years and World War 11. 
 
Handley was a simple town where folks did not have a lot, 
need a lot, nor want a lot. They were just good, solid, down 
to earth folks who were all struggling to endure the prob-
lems associated with the Depression and the War. Patriot-
ism and love of country were demonstrated at home, 
school and church like I have never seen since, most likely 
because at that time we were all aware that our freedom 
was being threatened. 
 
At first folks did not feel the threat of the war so much be-
cause it was being fought in a distant part of the world, but 
when Handley began having air-raid black-out practices--as 
did the rest of the country--then war became more of a real-
ity to us in Handley. Further, when word reached our town 
that sons of the Lumpkins, Reynolds,and Jacks families (all 
who had grown up in Handley and attended the same 
church that my family attended) had been killed in action, 
the horrors of war became more personal to us all. 
 
Mrs. Claire Jacks was a teacher at Handley Elementary 
School. Her only child, Jimmy, was serving in the war zone. 
One day, I walked into the school and saw the other teach-
ers all together speaking quietly in the hallway with tears in 
their eyes. Later, the students were sadly told that Jimmy 
had been killed -in-action. Because Mrs. Jacks was known 
throughout the town and had taught most of the children, 
the entire Handley community suffered a great personal 
loss. 
 
War rationng made families tighten their belts and limit their 
use of certain items that had "gone to war." I specifically 
recall that ration stamps were issued to limit the usage of 
items such as sugar, coffee, gasoline and tires. The family 
of my wife, Glenda Pawley--also a Handley student from 
first grade through the twelfth--lost all four wheels off their 

car to thieves who obviously wanted the rationed tires. A 
crime referred to as "The Black Market" was spawned 
from rationing. 
 
To prevent a food shortage resulting from the war, the 
government encouraged the planting of family "Victory 
Gardens," which was new to our family, since gardening 
and canning had helped us get through the Depression. 
 
One bright spot in the war for me-as a ten year-old- was 
a traveling war savings bond and stamp promotion event 
that stopped briefly in Handley. A long flat-bed truck was 
placed sideways across Handley Drive at East Lancaster 
and used for a stage. The truck was elaborately deco-
rated in red, white and blue banners, which added to the 
excitement. Stairs were rolled up to the truck. After a 
large crowd had gathered, sirens began to scream down 
the highway and a bus load of movie stars- including Ho-
palong Cassidy- stopped at the improvised "stage." I was 
standing up-front at the "stage" when "Hoppy" squatted 
down and shook my hand. I felt like a "celebrity"-myself. 
(I was reluctant to ever wash my hand again.) 
 
I have many precious memories of my childhood in Hand-
ley. When I got drafted in 1952, I declared that if I ever 
got home I would never leave Handley again. But twenty 
years later we moved to a little farm in Aledo, where we 
still live. 
 
Thanks to Carol for stirring up these memories of Hand-
ley of long ago. Thank you Marshall for your very interest-
ing article you wrote on September 7, 2009. If I have al-
ready published this once, I thought it was 
interesting enough to run it again. 
*****************************************************************
****************************** 
THE STORY OF FORT WORTH 
GROWTH and INDUSTRY 
If the trail drives had brought a boom to Fort Worth, the 
railroad brought an explosion. Population growth also 
brought problems. Within two years, that part of town 
known as "Hell's Half-Acre" was operating full blast. 
Gamblers operated openly on the sidewalks. Thugs and 
robbers roamed the streets. Fort Worth quickly became 

(Continued on page 9) 
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Handley Happenings 
Advertising Rates 

business card ad: $25 per month 
1/4 page ad: $40 per month 
1/2 page ad: $70 per month 

6 month  business card  ad:  $120 
We reserve the right to refuse ads. Acceptance of an ad  

is not an endorsement of products or services. 
Ads must be received by the 15th of the month in order 

to reserve a space. To place an ad call, 
Betty Coomer at 817- 457- 9059 

Your ad  
could  

be here 

known as one of the wildest towns in Texas. Meanwhile, business grew, and the economy of the city expanded. 
 
Conditions in "Hell's Half-Acre" became so bad, before the end of 1876, a special reform government was elected to 
crack down on the illegal operations. Gambling became strictly regulated. Saloons and beer halls were forced to close 
on Sundays. The city's anti-gun law was rigidly enforced . The same year, residents voted in a special election , by a 
margin of 377-324, to prohibit farmers from letting their hogs root on downtown streets. 
 
From the arrival of the railroad until near the turn of the century, Fort Worth grew steadily. Cattle shipping was the major 
business. But the town also became a major shipping point for the huge cotton crop of the region. By 1880, Fort Worth 
had grown to a population of 6,663. By 1900, the population had swelled to 26,688. 
 
Although the railroad prevented the death of the cattle industry in Texas, it did not solve all the problems. Ticks were still 
a major concern. Because of their long horns, only a few Texas steers could be shipped in each railroad car. This made 
shipping costs extremely high. The invention of the refrigerated car in 1877 gave some relief. A few local businessmen 
began slaughtering and dressing beef in Fort Worth and shipping carcasses under refrigeration. However, the small 
scale of the operation made it too expensive to continue. 
 
In 1883, businessmen banded together to form a large meat packing company. The firm lasted little more than a year. A 
second attempt in 1890 also was short-lived. Fort Worth residents realized, however, that in order for their city to con-
tinue its growth, a large -scale meat packing operation was a necessity. 
 
So, once again the people of Fort Worth banded together for a common cause. 
 
A "pot" of $100,000 was raised and offered as a prize to any meat packing company that would locate its operations in 
Fort Worth. The money incentive was needed, since many towns were seeking such businesses. In 1902, the Armor and 
Swift packing companies of Chicago both agreed to build plants in Fort Worth, and the money was divided between 
them. 
 
Meat packing was Fort Worth's first big industry and remained so for years. The packing plants brought continued pros-
perity to Fort Worth. New workers came to town to man the plants; associated businesses followed. By 1910, the popula-
tion of Fort Worth had grown to 73,312. Continued in May HNA Newsletter Betty Coomer 

(Continued from page 8) 
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Help YOUR newsletter grow   
Tell us of your days growing up in Handley, send in your old family photos of the Handley area (they will 
be returned). Just get your items in by the 15th of the month to be included in the next newsletter.  

Send in your favorite stories and pictures to: 
Handley Happenings 

P. O. Box 8037 
Fort Worth, Texas 76124 

Or e-mail them to: 
lloyd@historichandley.org 

my finger the first time. He's quite mad at me be-
cause I won't let him out of his cage. If he would 
perch on the perch on top of his cage it would be 
fine, but he starts looking around for somewhere to fly and I 
have too many things he can get hurt on or break. I am in 
the process of getting him a new bigger cage. He gets mad 
when I leave him and tares his cage papers to smithereens. 
He pouts and won't talk to me now. I guess he's my second 
little imp of Satan. 
 
Our next Festival meeting will be on Tuesday, April 3, 2012. 
If you are interested in helping, please do plan to attend. It 
will be at the antique mall at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 
Please mark you calendars for all these dates so you won't 
miss out. You need to know what is going on in your com-
munity and get involved. 
 
Take care until next month---keep those doors locked and 
be aware of your surroundings at all times. 
Betty Allene "Drinkard" Coomer  
 
Pineapple Heaven Trifle 
1 can pineapple (in own juice)  
1 sugar-free angel food cake 
1 package lemon sugar-free pudding  
1 small container of sugar-free cool whip  
1 cup chopped nuts (Black Walnuts) 
1 cup shredded coconut  
1. Drain pineapple, save juice.  
2. Slice angel food cake (medium-size slices) and layer 
in bottom of square or rectangular dish.  
3. Pour small amount of pineapple juice over cake.  
4. Fix pudding as directed, layer on top of pound cake.  
5. Layer pineapple on top of pudding, keep layering, 
starting with pound cake, until almost to the top of the 
dish.  
6. Final layer; end with layer of pound cake on top 
cover with cool whip, sprinkle with coconut and 
chopped nuts.  
7. Refrigerate over night before serving.  
FROM MY KITCHEN OF LOVE  

Barbara Gatewood 

(Continued from page 6)  
 
 
Rum Ham Glaze 
½ stick unsalted butter (must use butter as margatine 
does not work) 
1/3 cup Grandmas Molasses 
¼ cup (firmly packed) light brown sugar  
1/2 cup dark rum (Myers Dark Rum suggested) 
Zest of one med size orange 
¼ c freshly squeezed orange juice 
2 TBLS prepared mustard 
1 teaspoon freshly ground black pepper  
1 7-8 pound cooked ham spiral cut  
Preheat the oven to 250 degrees.  
Combine all ingredients in a small non-conductive 
pan. Whisk to blend well.  
Bring to a fast simmer stirring well and often. Re-
move from heat and let cool. Remove ham from pack-
aging and rub dry with paper towels; butter fly ham 
with your hand gently to open space between slices 
and place ham in large roasting pan Pour glaze over 
ham a little at a time, allowing glaze to run down be-
tween slices. Place in pre heated oven; leaving un-
covered. Baste ham every 15 to 20 minutes with 
juices in bottom of roasting pan. Roast ham 1½ 
hours or until internal temperature reached 165 de-
grees. Remove and let rest 15 minutes before serv-
ing. Strain pan juices and pour into small gravy boat 
to drizzle over slices for service. 
Note: Can substitute lemon juice for orange juice and 
zest. Works well. 
From My Kitchen of Love  

Barbara Gatewood 
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Membership Enrollment Form 

        Have a voice in your community.  
      Help shape and improve your 

Handley Neighborhood today and for the future. Join the 
Historic Handley Neighborhood Association and make a difference. 

  

  

Name __________________________________________________________ 
 
 

        Address _________________________________________________________ 
 
 

City _______________________ State ___________ Zip Code______________ 
 
 

Phone _______________________ Mobile Phone ________________________ 
 
 

Fax _______________________ E-Mail _________________________________ 
 
 

Date________________________ 
 
 

Birth date/s_______________________________  Anniversary_______________ 
 
 

Dues are $12.00 per household a year 
Please make checks payable to the Handley Neighborhood Association 

And mail to P O Box 8037, Fort Worth, Texas, 76124-8037 
 

 

April, 2012 



HISTORIC HANDLEY 
NEIGHBORHOOD 

 ASSOCIATION 
P.O.  Box  8037 

Fort Worth, TX  76124-8037 

Helping the community 
through community 

involvement 

In God  
We Trust 

April, 2012 

 


